D7 MEETING MINUTES
MAY 8, 2024

The Commissioner brought the meeting to order at 7:33 P.M.

Members Present: Commissioner, Asst. Commissioner, Sect/Treasurer, D7PP,
Recreation, Referees Leagues 2,6,8,9,10,11,12,13,15,16,20,21,22,23

Members Excused: Rules & Revisions, League 5,19
Members Absent: Leagues 3,7,17,18,24.26

Guests: Leanne Gonzalez.

Minutes: M/S/C TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF APRIL 10, 2024 with the
correction, Reedley was present. Unanimous

Treasurer: No report

Registration: John asked every league to check and see if the count that he received
from the state office was correct. Clovis stated that their count was not correct. Also,
check that you are not being overcharged for player fees. If there is a discrepancy,
contact Edgar at the state office.

Recreation: Karl submitted a written report emphasizing the new suggested rules for U-
6 through U-12 players. He asked that the leagues check them out and submit any
questions or comments to Karl. Diego is working on a small sided training seminar for
the leagues.

Referees: Pat submitted a written report with information on the GDF program.

D7PP: Diego reported success in getting comp into play. He has been getting calls from
other areas. Cinco had some teams enter that were not duly registered. There are items
pending under new business.

Cups: Visalia has a team that is going to President’'s Cup in Utah.

Office: Each month a list of monies owed by the leagues is submitted. Please pay these
outstanding balances.

State Office: The office has been sending fundraising ads to the leagues. Edgar
attended Cinco De Mayo tournament. Discussion was held on the problems with
parents at the tournament. Statement was made that parents in some of the northern




leagues must take a course on sideline behavior in order for their children to participate.
John will check this out.

Commissioner’s Report: The CYSA AGM was very brief. Suggestion that it might be
held at Great Wolf Lodge next year.

Old business: John thanked Clovis Crossfire for all the work done for the Cinco
Tournament. Everyone had a great time.

New Business: District Cup will be held on two Sundays and with two categories. A
flyer with all of the pertinent information was distributed. Clarification made that only
District VII teams are eligible.

1.The office budget was brought forth. There were no questions.

M/S/C To approve the budget for 2024-2025. Unanimous

2. D7PP proposal was presented. Diego stated that he has been traveling to check out
all the fields. Anne will do the schedule for rec teams and Comp will do their own. Upon
question whether the board wanted to vote on the separate items or the package, the
following motion was made.

M/S/C To approve the D7PP package as submitted. 1 Abs

3. An agenda item was submitted to consider placing 3 teams in bad standing.

M/S/C To place Reedley, Golden Valley and Visalia (26) in bad standing for non-
payment of assessments and fines. 2 Abs

Good of the game: Make sure that your players and coach shake hands with the
opponent after the game.

Comment made about a 13 year old ref that did a great job at Cinco tournament..

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:16 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted Gladys Olsen, Secretary




